
Cwmbran Community Council 

Cyngor Cymuned Cwmbrân  
 
 
 
 
You are summoned to attend the following meeting: 
 
Environment, Sustainability & Planning Committee 
 
22 January 2014 @ 6.00 pm 
 
Venue: Council Chamber, Council House, Ventnor Road, Cwmbran NP44 3JY 

 
AGENDA  

  
To:  Councillors SWJ Ashley, LJ Chaney, M Day, KK Manneh, M Johnston, R Jones,       

DJ Williams, TJ Winter, D Standing & N Salkeld 
  
 Councillors WJ Walker, S Evans, S Brooks & WM Howell (Ex Officio Members) 
 

 
To:   All OTHER MEMBERS FOR INFORMATION 

  
 

1. Apologies for Absence (Councillor Cunningham – see item 5) 

2. Members’ Declarations of Interest 

 
3. Llantarnam School – Potential Loss of Playing Fields 

At a meeting held on 26 November 2013, Torfaen County Borough Council’s Cabinet 
agreed to commence consultation on the removal of surplus secondary school places 
in the south of the County Borough through the closure of Fairwater High School and 
Llantarnam School with effect from September 2015.  
 
The consultation period is expected to commence within the next few weeks and is 
likely to last for six weeks. 
 
Members have requested an opportunity for this committee to discuss the implications 
of any closure of Llantarnam School on the future of the school playing fields.  A copy 
of the report considered by Torfaen County Borough Council can be viewed here, 
though there is limited reference to the question of open space within the report. 
 
Steve Tong, Project Manager (Torfaen County Borough Council) has advised that 
there are no specific plans currently in place for the future of this site. If the school 
were to close, then there may be some threat to the future of the playing fields, though 
this would depend on the future use of the site.  
 
The Council may wish to submit any observation on this matter (or any other matter 
concerning the proposals) during the consultation period. Alternatively, members may 
seek an opportunity to discuss the proposals with representatives of Torfaen County 
Borough during the consultation period. This could be via a special committee meeting 
or an informal seminar to which all members could be invited. 

 
 
 
 

http://www.torfaen.gov.uk/en/CouncillorsAndCommittees/Meetings/Cabinet/2013/11/26/Agenda/Agenda-26-11-2013.pdf


4. Planning, Highways & Footpaths Matters 

(a) Planning Lists 

To deal with any outstanding planning consultations from Torfaen County Borough 
Council. 

(b) Schedule of Torfaen County Borough Council Planning Decisions (attached) 

 

5. Neighbourhood Services Matters 

Councillor Cunningham, Torfaen County Borough Council’s Executive Member for 
Neighbourhood Services & Performance is unable to attend this meeting. 

 

6. Torfaen Environmental Partnership 

Councillor SWJ Ashley to report on current initiatives. 

 

7. Licensing Matters  

Enclosed is a copy of a schedule showing licensing applications that have been 
submitted to Torfaen County Borough Council since the last meeting of this committee. 

If members have any comments on any of the applications these can be referred to 
Torfaen County Borough Council. 

 

8. Junior Schools in Bloom competition 

On 22 June 2013, committee agreed that the prizes for participating in the above 
competition be set at £75, £50 and £25 (Minute EAP13/011 refers). 

On 16 September 2013, the Policy & Finance Committee asked this committee to 
undertake a review of these amounts for 2014 (Minute 13/024 refers). The draft 
estimates for 2014/15 include an allocation of £750 for this event, the same as for 
2013/14. Anticipated current spend for the 2013 event is £450. There is therefore 
scope within the estimates to increase the prize money. 

At the above meeting in June 2013, members considered a potential new format for 
this competition, which would encourage pupils to plan and design their meal, using 
ingredients they had grown themselves. Schools have been contacted to assess their 
appetite for this new format, which could be launched after the forthcoming half-term. 

9. Eco Quiz  

To consider arrangements for this year’s School’s Eco Quiz, which will be held on 
Thursday 3 April 2014.  

ttp://www.cwmbran.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2014/01/2014-01-22-Item-4b-Planning-Decisions-January-2014.pdf
http://www.cwmbran.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2014/01/2014-01-14-Item-7-Torfaen-Licensing-Premises-Temporary


 

10. Date of Next Meeting 

The next meeting of this committee is due to take place on Wednesday 5 March 2014 
at 6.00 pm. The Junior Schools Choral Festival takes place on 4, 5 and 6 March 2014 
at the Congress Theatre, commencing at 6.00pm each evening.  

Members’ views are requested, in view of the fact that one of these dates coincides 
with the meeting of this committee  

 

 

David Collins, Clerk to the Council 
15 January 2014  
david@cwmbran.gov.uk 
tel. 01633 624154 

mailto:david@cwmbran.gov.uk

